## **Syosset Central School District**

**Dr. Thomas L. Rogers**Superintendent of Schools

P.O. Box 9029, 99 Pell Lane Syosset, New York 11791 516-364-5600 Dr. Theresa Curry

Deputy Superintendent of Schools

Phone: 516-364-5656 Fax: 516-364-0531

## **Immunization Requirements for Students Entering Grade 6**

Dear Parent/Guardian:

New York State Law Section 2164 requires certain immunizations (shots) to enter and attend school. Please check with your health care provider as soon as possible to make sure that your child has all the immunizations needed. They are listed below.

Documentation of the required immunizations must be received by September 16, 2025, to avoid exclusion from school effective September 17, 2025.

## **Required Immunizations for Students Entering Grade 6:**

Immunization	Number of Doses
DTaP/DTP	3 doses
Tdap	<ul> <li>Students 11 years of age or older entering 6th Grade need one (1) dose Tdap (minimum age 10 years)</li> <li>Students who are 10 years of age and entering 6th Grade need to receive one (1) dose Tdap once they turn 11</li> </ul>
Polio	4 doses or 3 doses if the 3rd dose was received at age 4 or older
MMR	2 doses
Hepatitis B	3 doses or 2 doses of adult Hepatitis B Vaccine (Recombivax)
Varicella (chickenpox)	2 doses

If you have questions or concerns about immunizations, please contact the School Health Office at your child's school.

Maureen Henshaw, RN Melissa Gallo, RN

H.B. Thompson Middle School

Phone 516-364-5765 / Fax 516-837-8988

Email: HBTnurse@syossetschools.org

South Woods Middle School

Joan Gonzalez, RN

Eileen Hagan, RN

Phone 516-364-5627 / Fax 516-802-1000

Email: <a href="mailto:SWnurse@syossetschools.org">SWnurse@syossetschools.org</a>